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MEMORANDUM 
 

To:  Honorable Mayor, Vice-Mayor, and Members of the City Council 

From:  James L. Gillis Jr., City Manager  

Re: Council notification of emergency purchase of $30,472.60 to All State Civil 
Construction on October 17, 2023 for sewer main repair at 720 Marathon 
Way. 

Date: October 17, 2023 
 

 
During the televising and cleaning of sewer lines as part of the sewer line rehabilitation project, 
American Pipe Services recorded a Metronet pipe that had been bored through the sewer line 
when they were putting a crossing in at 720 Marathon Way.   
An emergency repair was required that was beyond the capabilities of city crews and All State 
Civil Construction contacted as they assisted with a similar repair.  They were able to excavate 
the site and repair the pipe before any sewer backup could occur.  The purchasing policy allows 
for emergency purchases to be exempt from written quotes and the formal bid process.  An 
emergency exemption occurs when an unplanned or unexpected event that requires immediate 
action to prevent or remedy a service outage; or to prevent or remedy a situation that presents an 
immediate danger to human life, health or safety of a significant loss or damage to the property, 
and where failure to take immediate action would enhance the risk of loss or prolong the delay in 
restoring service. As the Emergency Purchase was over $25,000, Section 2-140 of the City Code 
requires the City manager notify the City Council of an emergency purchase that exceed twenty-
five thousand dollars ($25,000.00) at the next regularly scheduled city council meeting. 
The costs of this repair, including staff time, will be billed to Metronet for reimbursement.   
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